ANC 6A ABL Committee

March 18, 2008
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Michael Herman, Jeremy Marcus , and Richard Sundberg.  Absent: Tish Olshefski, Mary Kosinski, and Derrick Figures.
Community Members Present:  None
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.
c. Minutes- Motion to accept minutes of Feb meeting. No objections

II. Community Comment- None
III. Discussion-Old Business
A. Viggy’s Protest – Update
1. The transfer of license has finally been completed.  The new owner accepted the VA as negotiated with the prior owner.  This VA contains a modified singles agreement, banning the sale of single containers of less than 32 oz.
B. ABL 2008  Committee Goals
1. Chairman Beatty reported that the ANC approved the committee goals that were proposed by the ABL committee.

C. ABL Recognition Program Acceptance

1. Chairman Beatty reported that the full ANC approved the ABL Recognition Program with an amendment.  The amendment states that all expenditures be approved by the entire ANC.  For this reason, the ABL committee will consider the budget under new business.
New Business

A. Strategic Plan for Recognition Program/Sticker Distribution
At the February ABL committee meeting, the committee developed a plan to “roll out” our recognition program of liquor license holders who have signed a VA with the ANC.  Steps within that plan include, 
1. Take out an ad in Hill papers publicizing the businesses that have the stickers.

2. Article in Hill papers as well, to explain the process and use this to achieve  part of our goal #8.

3. Hold a personal meeting to give stickers to owners.  
4. Make a presentation to next ANC meeting and have Joe Fengler  send something to other ANCs so they know what we did and why.

5. Include a listing of businesses on web site.

A more comprehensive discussion of the stategy was prepared by committee member   Mary Kosinski.  This plan was distributed to committee members for review.  A modified version is attached to these minutes for distribution at the April ANC meeting.

The committee determined that the only two items that needed funding were the ads in the Voice and Hill Rag papers.  While Chair Beatty felt that a budget of $1000 was adequate, Mr. Sundberg cautioned that Hill Rag ads were closer to $750.  For that reason, the committee decided to recommend a budget of not more than $1500.

The following motion was made by Chair Beatty and seconded by Mike Herman, 

Motion:  That the ANC budget $1500 for the ABL Committee recognition program of liquor licensees who sign VA’s with the ANC.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:35 pm.   Next meeting:  April 15, 2008.
